




















THE COMMITTEE REPORTS

increase in certain membership initiation
fees and by raising membership quotas.
We are confident that as a result of such
action by the Board, and with sound finan-
cial planning and management of the re-
serve funds in the future, the $16 million
goal will be realized.

The Outrigger presently has no stated
cohesive overall long range plan. The
Long Range Planning Committee has rec-
ommended to the Board that by the end of
1990, the Board should develop and adopt
afive year long range plan which states the
Club’s goals and objectives, projects our
financial resources and obligations, and
sets capital spending and operational pri-
orities. Once developed and adopted, the
five year plan can be annually updated and
will serve as an invaluable management
tool to insure continuity in the Club’s fu-
ture decision making processes. The de-
velopment of a meaningful long range plan
will require the dedicated efforts of the
Board, each of the Club committees and of
the Club’s professional management staff.

Upon the Board's direction, the Long
Range Planning Committee is prepared to
coordinate the necessary input from the
various Club committees and staff to pres-
ent for the Board'’s consideration a compre-
hensive five year plan by the end of
this year.

We see this extremely important project
to be the Long Range Planning Commit-
tee’s major project for 1990.

As you are aware, the LRP Planning
Comittee has been an active standing
committee for many years.

The committee's importance to the Club,
will be formally recognized by a proposed
amendment of the Bylaws which will
include this committee in the list of com-
mittees and will define its duties. We can't
emphasize enough the importance of long
range planning to insure the continuing
future use, enjoyment and financial stabil-
ity of the Outrigger Canoe Club.

Public Relations

By Shirleigh Clark

1989 has been a fast-paced year with a
number of notable changes and events at
Outrigger. Your PR Committee has re-
mained in its role of communications be-
tween the Board of Directors, the Commit-

tees and Members through Outrigger
magazine.

In addition to a broad coverage of Club
members and athletic achievements
throughout the year, we have participated
in a few interesting happenings such as the
well-promoted and popular Club Day,
May ’89.

This was enjoyed, and will be remem-
bered by those present. Of particular note,
the special May '89 souvenir issue cele-
brated 25 years at Diamond Head and car-
ried forward in the June issue with its
colorful rundown on all the festivities.

Some 700 Club members participated

and were present for the re-blessing of the
Club at Diamond Head. On the fun side,
some 2,000 commemorative t-shirts were
sold and worn on that weekend and since.
They will probably be collector’s items
some day. Recently the year’s celebrations
came to a close with the installation of the
time capsule for those inthe years tocome.
All these activities and more are kept be-
fore you through Outrigger magazine,

The 1990 Photo Contest, in its seventh
year, has proven again a great success —
and becomes more professional in
its display.
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support Hawaii's athletes

Make reservations early by calling 923-1585 or by conrac’n'ng the front desk.
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